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Town of Mineral Springs  

Mineral Springs Town Hall 

3506 Potter Road S ~ Mineral Springs 

Mineral Springs Town Council 

Public Hearing / Regular Meeting  

June 9, 2022 ~ 7:30 P.M. 

AGENDA 
 
 

1. Opening  
 

The meeting will be called to order, an invocation will be delivered, and the Pledge of Allegiance will 
be recited.    

 
2. Public Hearing – 2022-2023 Proposed Budget 
 
3. Public Comments 

 

The town council will hear comments from members of the public on any matters of interest to them 
during this ten-minute period.  
 

4. Consent Agenda – Action Item 
 

A. Approval of the May 12, 2022 Regular Meeting Minutes 
B. Acceptance of the April 2022 Union County Tax Report  
C. Acceptance of the April 2022 Finance Report 
 

5. Consideration of Purchasing a New Copier – Action Item  
 
 

The council will consider authorizing the purchase of a new copier.   
 

6. Discussion of a Replacement Administrative Assistant/Deputy Town Clerk – Action Item 

 

Town Clerk Vicky Brooks will discuss with the council objectives for replacing the Deputy Town 
Clerk. 
 

7. Consideration of Taylor and Son Landscaping Contract for Town Hall – Action Item 
 

The council will consider an annual agreement with Taylor and Son Landscaping for town hall. 
 

8. Consideration of the 2021-2022 Nonprofit Contributions – Action Item  
 
 

The council will consider the 2021-2022 nonprofit contributions.  
 

9. Consideration of the 2022-2023 Budget – Action Item 

 

The council consider approving the 2022-2023 budget by adopting Budget Ordinance O-2021-07.   
 

10. Staff Updates   

 The staff will update the council on any developments that may affect the town.  
  
11. Other Business 

 
12. Adjournment 
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Draft Minutes of the  
Mineral Springs Town Council  

Public Legislative Hearing / Regular Meeting  
May 12, 2022 – 7:30 p.m.  

 
The Town Council of the Town of Mineral Springs, North Carolina, met in Public Legislative Hearing 
and Regular Session at the Mineral Springs Town Hall located at 3506 Potter Road S, Mineral Springs, 
North Carolina, at 7:30 p.m. on Thursday, May 12, 2022. 
 
Present: Mayor Pro Tem Jerry Countryman, Councilwoman Valerie Coffey, Councilwoman 

Janet Critz, Councilwoman Lundeen Cureton, Councilwoman Bettylyn Krafft, and 
Councilman Jim Muller.  

 
Absent:  Mayor Frederick Becker III.   
 
Staff Present: Town Clerk/Zoning Administrator Vicky Brooks, Attorney Bobby Griffin, and Deputy 

Town Clerk Janet Ridings. 
 
Visitors: Marsha Helms Hancock, Karl Helms, Keith Helms, and Mike Helms.  
 
1. Opening 
 

With a quorum present at 7:30 p.m. on May 12, 2022, Mayor Pro Tem Jerry Countryman called the 
Regular Town Council Meeting to order.  

 Councilwoman Critz delivered the invocation. 

 Pledge of Allegiance. 

2. Public Legislative Hearing – Adoption of the Comprehensive Plan 
 

Mayor Pro Tem Countryman opened the Public Legislative Hearing at 7:31 p.m. and explained the 
town had developed a Comprehensive Plan.  Mr. Jason Epley from Benchmark Planning will review 
the plan with the council. 

Mr. Epley thanked the council for the opportunity to present the plan and go over some of the main 
items in the plan.  Mr. Epley explained this was about a 10-month process with the Steering 
Committee that consisted of the Planning Board and Town Council.  During that time, the Steering 
Committee met four times to develop the plan, which included looking over background research 
and a community survey.  The community survey was conducted during that 10-month period; there 
were almost 180 residents that took the survey.  A public meeting was held on February 22, 2022 
and there were about 20 people who attended the public meeting.  The Planning Board gave their 
recommendation on April 26, 2022 and the Town Council was here tonight for the Public Hearing. 

Mr. Epley highlighted some of the recommendations: 

The vision for the plan builds upon the 2006 Land Use Plan, which was completed with the focus 
on “Conservation by Design” and that is something the Steering Committee wanted to continue 
and build upon. 

The vision for the future of Mineral Springs included four main goals: strengthening 
conservation-based development policies, which were discussed at length at the public meeting; 
to develop a town center; enhance the quality of life within the Town of Mineral Springs; and 
plan for Capital improvement. 

Mr. Epley noted there are some major projects that the town may want to consider and begin to 
budget for in planning for the future.   
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Another element of the plan includes the Future Land Use Map, which is an update from the 
2006 Future Land Use Map, which included some additional agricultural residential areas and 
rural residential areas, as well as identifying on the map the greenway and Carolina Thread 
Trail. 

Mr. Epley stated the Steering Committee did a great job working through the plan and he would be 
happy to answer any questions the council may have. 

Mayor Pro Tem Countryman stated he thought Mr. Epley did an excellent job.  Mayor Pro Tem 
Countryman explained he had read through the plan and thought it was exceptionally well presented 
and he found it interesting that not a lot of things (from an attitudinal and survey standpoint) have 
changed in Mineral Springs.  People here are interested in maintaining this as “a home place as a 
rural based community” with controlled development to maintain open spaces giving a rural lifestyle.  
Mayor Pro Tem Countryman thought the way the plan was written, all the surveys that were done, 
and all the information provided by the respondents on those surveys just restated what the town 
did back in the early 2000’s.  Mayor Pro Tem Countryman thought the majority of the citizens of the 
Mineral Springs community were going to be very grateful for the effort that was put into the plan 
and the direction the council will lead the town. 

Councilwoman Critz found it refreshing, as a long-time council member, to realize the town was 
doing right, because “you want to do what’s right for your community as a representative and I’ve 
said many times, ‘small local government is really the only thing left where you can actually exercise 
public service’, everything else becomes political and so this is our moment.”  Councilwoman Critz 
observed that the council gets into the community and really makes a difference, “you are either 
organizing and developing change with constructive things in mind or you’re maintaining what’s 
there.”  Councilwoman Critz also found it refreshing that the survey remarks and comments made 
during the meeting confirm that the town residents are still wanting the town to keep doing what they 
are doing.   

 Mayor Pro Tem Countryman closed the Legislative Public Hearing at 7:36 p.m. 
 
3. Consideration of the Comprehensive Plan 
  

Councilwoman Coffey motioned to approve the Comprehensive Plan and adopt it noted as 2022-
02 on our agenda and Councilwoman Cureton seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.  Ayes: 
Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, Krafft, and Muller.  Nays: None. 
 
R-2022-02 is as follows: 
 

RESOLUTION OF ADOPTION 
TOWN OF MINERAL SPRINGS COMPREHENSIVE PLAN 

R-2022-02 
 
WHEREAS, The North Carolina General Assembly recently enacted NC General Statute 160D, which includes a requirement that all 
local governments that exercise land use regulatory powers adopt and maintain a Comprehensive Plan to guide their long-range decision-
making.   
 
WHEREAS, the Town of Mineral Springs formed a joint Steering Committee to coordinate the development a Comprehensive Plan to 
guide future long-range decision-making; and  
 
WHEREAS, the Comprehensive Plan was developed with public involvement and input from the community, as documented in the Plan; 
and 
 
WHEREAS, the Comprehensive Plan establishes a long-range vision to preserve the environment and manage growth in a sustainable 
manner as established in the Plan; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Comprehensive Plan includes a Future Land Use Map that provides for the future of the Town and its environs; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Comprehensive Plan will serve as the guiding document for land use decisions by the Town Staff, Planning Board, and 
the Town Council; and 
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WHEREAS, the Comprehensive Plan will help to strengthen conservation-based development policies, encourage the development of 
the Town Center, enhance the quality of life, and plan for capital investments to provide for the health, safety, and general welfare of the 
Town’s residents; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Comprehensive Plan has been unanimously endorsed by the Steering Committee; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Town’s Planning Board held a meeting on April 26, 2022 to consider the content of the Comprehensive Plan, and voted 
unanimously to recommend its adoption to the Town Council. 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE TOWN COUNCIL OF THE TOWN OF MINERAL SPINGS THAT: The Town of Mineral 
Springs Comprehensive Plan is hereby adopted to serve as the statutorily required Comprehensive Plan for the Town of Mineral Springs, 
as mandated by NC General Statute 160D-501. Furthermore, the Town Council resolves to repeal the 2006 Mineral Springs Land Use 
Plan and Vision Plan contained therein, and the 2006 Future Land Use Map, as amended, with the Mineral Springs Comprehensive Plan 
officially replacing the repealed documents. 
 
Adopted this _12th__ day of ___May___, 2022, by the Town Council of the Town of Mineral Springs. 
  
                                                                    
                                        _________________________________ 
                                                                                                Frederick Becker, III, Mayor    
ATTEST:     
                             
________________________________________ 
Vicky Brooks, Town Clerk/Zoning Administrator 

 
4. Public Comments 
 

 There were no public comments.  

5. Consent Agenda – Action Item 
 

Councilwoman Critz motioned to approve the consent agenda containing the April 14, 2022 Regular 
Meeting Minutes, the March 2022 Union County Tax Report, and the March 2022 Finance Report 
and Councilman Muller seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.  Ayes: Coffey, Critz, Cureton, 
Krafft, and Muller.  Nays: None. 

6. Discussion and Consideration of a David Helms Artifact Agreement– Action Item 
   

Attorney Bobby Griffin explained he had sent the mayor his opinion and hoped Mayor Becker had 
shared it with the council; the council has it before them now.  Attorney Griffin stated to be upfront 
with the council, he was not aware at the last meeting, but he represented Mrs. Helms [Marsha 
Helms Hancock] as the executor of her mother’s estate, and he believed they were the appointed 
owners of the artifacts.  Attorney Griffin explained, from his recollection and review of the file today, 
the four children are the beneficiaries of Mrs. Helms possessions.  Mr. [David] Helms died without 
a will and, Attorney Griffin thought Mrs. Helms, at the time, applied for spousal years allowance and 
got that approved, but he did not find where Mr. Helms had a will, which meant that the wife and 
children inherited everything that was above the spousal years of allowance, so Attorney Griffin 
thought they were the rightful owners.  Attorney Griffin pointed out there was a thorough agreement 
that was prepared by the Helms family attorney or Mr. David Helms’ attorney, and he vaguely 
remembered having discussed it with the mayor at the time, but the agreement itself spells out the 
terms by which the town was to relinquish it if they choose to.  Attorney Griffin stated if the Helms 
family did not want the artifacts at town hall, it seemed to be in the best interest of the town to 
terminate the loan agreement, although he did not see anything where the town had violated the 
terms of the loan agreement from what he had heard or seen thus far.  Attorney Griffin advised the 
council if they were to return the artifacts, they should follow the procedures that were outlined in 
the contractual letter that Mr. [David] Helms entered into with the town at the time they were loaned 
to the town, which basically means that the rightful owners come forth and make the request and 
the town can request it be put in writing and it is to be stated in the agreement where the items will 
be returned to if different from the address stated in the agreement.  It is up to the council now to 
decide if they wish to try and engage in an agreement with the Helms family to return the artifacts.  
Attorney Griffin was sure the Helms family would provide the town with the necessary items to satisfy 
the council, so they would be assured they would be returning it to the rightful owner since Mr. 
Helms (and his widow) are no longer here to request it.  
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Mr. Mike Helms provided a letter to Attorney Griffin, which was copied and distributed to each council 
member. 

Attorney Griffin noted the letter had formally been submitted to the town. 

Councilwoman Critz asked for a moment (while Ms. Brooks was copying and distributing the letter) 
for the following: “I have a long family history in Wilkes County where I grew up and there is family 
land there that has been in my family for over two hundred years in the Ferguson area of Wilkes 
County.  My great grandmother, Lula Foster Ferguson, was sister to my great, great uncle Thomas 
Ferguson.  When my grandfather died in 2002, and going through his things, I came across bundles 
of handwritten letters that were exchanged between my great grandmother and her brother Thomas 
during both world wars.  My great, great uncle Thomas was a Colonel in the second World War, and 
he served under General Pershing, and he did so by choice, he volunteered.  It is commonplace, 
as some of you may know, the military likes to give nicknames to their higher-ranking officers and 
General Pershing was given the nickname, ‘Black Jack’, and it’s not because he enjoyed playing 
cards, it’s because he was the only General that would agree to command African American 
soldiers, and my great, great uncle Thomas volunteered to serve under him, not only a patriot and 
a soldier, but because of his conscience and there is family land where there is also a historical 
section that my cousin Edith Marie Carter established, probably 50 years ago now, and there’s all 
kinds of memorabilia there including my great, great uncle Thomas’ great grandfather’s confederate 
uniform, so it goes way back.  Every school group that comes, every activity that is held there, every 
neighbor or community member that comes has the opportunity to see this and to connect this part 
of history with the community.  So, I learned things about my great, great uncle, I admired him for 
being a patriot, I admired him for being a veteran, but I admired him most for his conscience and 
that’s something I would have never known and so when I found that letter, I had no doubt what I 
was going to do with it.  I gave it to my cousin Edith Marie, so it’s there on that property for others 
to see.  I’m not trying to make you feel like that’s what you need to do with all of your things, but the 
United States of America is a cumulatively group of states, but our states are a group of communities 
that make up each state and these communities really spell out, I think, the nuts and bolts and bare 
bones of our nation, our heritage, our legacies, so I thank you for allowing, for what your dad did by 
letting these historical things be here.  I understand that personal attachment.  When I gave that 
letter to my cousin Edith Marie, she asked me twice if I wanted it back.  I do know that it comes, you 
have to work it out.  I would just like to say if you ever decide you’d like to, if there is anything that 
you would like to give back, so that it could be in a more focal point in the community for others to 
share, we would love to be a place of honor for that in the future if you ever feel you would like to 
do that.  So, we thank you for letting us have it.  If you ever want to share it again, we would be glad 
to do so and put it on display here, but I do understand your personal connection to it.  Thank you.” 

Councilwoman Coffey commented that she would like to see the council follow to the letter Attorney 
Griffin’s recommendation in item #2 of the draft that he sent the council and items A and B.  Once 
those have been satisfied, Councilwoman Coffey believed the town was ready to move forward with 
it.  Councilwoman Coffey stated the relationship that Attorney Griffin had with the family was above 
reproach and she took his word fully on anything and his statement tonight has validated the validity 
of the Helms family and the council should have no problem moving forward with it.   

Councilman Muller asked if Councilwoman Coffey was saying that item 2A was proof of legal 
ownership based on Attorney Griffin’s comments/statements in relationship to his legal relationship. 

Councilwoman Coffey responded it would for her, but she could not speak for the council.  Attorney 
Griffin is above reproach. 

Councilwoman Critz commented Attorney Griffin recommended that the council respond to the 
Helms family’s request in the positive. 

Attorney Griffin suggested the council could waive any formal requirements that the agreement itself 
seems to spell out if they feel comfortable that these are the family members and the rightful owners, 
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but the council has not received the Helms’ family request where to return the artifacts to or who 
was going to pay that cost, as the original agreement seems to spell out in more detail. 

Councilwoman Critz asked if the address was not sufficient that was on the letter. 

Attorney Griffin responded he was not saying it was insufficient. 

Councilwoman Critz noted the letter did not indicate where the artifacts go. 

Attorney Griffin responded he did not read it that way.  The council may talk to the Helms family and 
waive any formalities that they wish if they are satisfied, otherwise, they may wish to discuss it 
further tonight.  

Mayor Pro Tem Countryman asked why the council needed the Helms family to submit anything. 

Councilwoman Critz commented the Helms family needed to submit to whom to release the artifacts 
to and to where. 

Mayor Pro Tem Countryman disagreed and stated he thought Attorney Griffin told the council that 
what they have provided to the council… 

Ms. Brooks commented she did not think the Helms family would have any problem coming to town 
hall to pick the stuff up. 

Attorney Griffin commented that was what he meant, the council would solicit from the Helms family 
tonight, “do you wish to pick it up, do you wish us to mail it to you, if so, where, who is going and 
are you in fact wishing to receive it tonight or tomorrow or the next day?”  Is the council comfortable 
knowing these are honorable people and were not going to sue the town for anything.  

Mayor Pro Tem Countryman commented if it was the Helms family’s desire to have the artifacts 
back and they fulfilled the requirements of the original agreement and Attorney Griffin, as the 
attorney, verified it and has spoken on the Helms family’s behalf in that regard, he did not think 
anything more was necessary for the council to release the artifacts to the Helms family other than 
for them tell the council (even in this meeting) how that would best occur.  Mayor Pro Tem thought 
the council would be open to agreeing to see that happen.  

Councilwoman Critz asked one of the Helmses to step up to the microphone (so it was recorded) to 
say that “you would like to receive it and when you would like to pick it up.” 

Mr. Keith Helms stated, “just for the record, we would be willing to come pick it up at the council and 
mayor’s convenience and we’ll set a date and time and that way you won’t have to ship it or mail it 
or anything like that.” 

Attorney Griffin asked Mr. Keith Helms to state for the record his full name and his siblings’ names 
and that each of them was requesting this to be done.  

Mr. Keith Helms stated, “Mr. Keith Warren Helms, Karl Patrick Helms, Mike Alson Helms, and my 
sister Marsha Helms Hancock, who are all present.” 

Attorney Griffin recommended the council make a motion to make the items available to the Helms 
family to pick up at their discretion and their expense in cooperation with the clerk during suitable 
hours that the office is open.   

Councilwoman Coffey motioned to make the items available to the Helms family to pick up at their 
discretion and at their expense in cooperation with the clerk during suitable hours that the office is 
open, and Councilwoman Cureton seconded.  The motioned passed unanimously.  Ayes: Coffey, 
Countryman, Critz, Cureton, Krafft, and Muller.  Nays: None. 
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Mayor Pro Tem Countryman commented the Helms family could get together with Ms. Brooks to 
make the arrangements and the town would be more than accommodating to help them.  Mayor 
Pro Tem Countryman thanked Councilwoman Critz for what she said and then referred to the Helms 
family and commented their dad did a great service for the community by allowing the town to have 
the artifacts at town hall for the length of time they were here, and the town is grateful; they are 
welcome to recover the artifacts at their convenience.     

7. Consideration of Participating in a Live Ethics Training – Action Item 
 

 Mayor Pro Tem Countryman explained there was an opportunity on May 26th for a two-hour segment 
to deal with Live Ethics Training as required by the State of North Carolina. 

 Councilwoman Coffey mentioned the training was for the newly elected officials as of the last 
election. 

 Councilman Countryman motioned to conduct that training on May 26th from 10:00 a.m. to 12:00 
p.m. and Councilman Muller seconded.  The motioned passed unanimously.  Ayes: Coffey, 
Countryman, Critz, Cureton, Krafft, and Muller.  Nays: None.   

8. Consideration of Adopting an Ordinance Amending the Budget – Action Item 
 

 Mayor Pro Tem Countryman explained there was a discrepancy in the budget that needs to be taken 
care of.  Duke Power has decided to raise the cost of the town lighting slightly (based on the budget 
that was established last year) and $100 needs to be added to street lighting to amend the 2021-
2022 budget. 

  Councilwoman Critz motioned to add $100 to the current budget, which “I’m assuming is FY2021-
2022” and Councilwoman Krafft seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.  Ayes: Coffey, 
Countryman, Critz, Cureton, Krafft, and Muller.  Nays: None. 

 The Ordinance is as follows: 

STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA 
TOWN OF MINERAL SPRINGS 

 
 

AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE BUDGET OF  
THE TOWN OF MINERAL SPRINGS  
FOR THE FISCAL YEAR 2021-2022 

O-2021-06 
 

WHEREAS, NC G.S. 159-15 authorizes a municipal governing board to amend the annual budget ordinance at any time after the 
ordinance’s adoption; 
 
NOW, THEREFORE BE IT ORDAINED by the Council of the Town of Mineral Springs, North Carolina, the following: 
 
SECTION  1.  Appropriations and Amounts. Amendment #2021-02: 
 

INCREASE  

DECREASE 

 

Street Lighting 

$100 

Contingency 

$100 

 

   

Total 

$100 Total $100 

 
SECTION 2.  Effective Date. This ordinance is effective upon adoption. 
 
ADOPTED this 12th day of May, 2022.  Witness my hand and official seal: 
 

___________________________________ 
Frederick Becker III, Mayor 
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Attest: 
 
___________________________________ 
Vicky A. Brooks, Clerk 

 
9. Consideration of the 2022-2023 Budget and Calling for a Public Hearing – Action Item 
 

 Mayor Pro Tem Countryman noted the council has had the opportunity to review the budget, which 
was presented last month, and the final draft was in the agenda packet this month.  By statute, the 
council must have a public hearing to review it with the community, so the council can vote on it in 
June and the budget can be effective July 1. 

 Councilwoman Coffey motioned to call for a public hearing on June 9, 2022 for the 2022-2023 
budget and Councilwoman Countryman seconded. Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, 
Krafft, and Muller.  Nays: None. 

10. Staff Updates 
 

 There were no staff updates.  

11. Other Business  
 

 Councilwoman Cureton explained after the death of the football coach (Mr. Gittens) from Parkwood 
High School, she took it upon herself to collect money for the football team, because he had sent a 
letter asking the town to give him some money, so she is collecting money for it and doing really 
well.  “If anybody would like to give me some, I would appreciate it.  Make a check out to Parkwood 
High School Football,” Councilwoman Cureton said.  The money will be turned it at the end of this 
month.   

12. Adjournment – Action Item 
 

 At 8:03 p.m. Councilwoman Coffey motioned to adjourn the meeting and Councilwoman Cureton 
seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.  Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, Krafft, and 
Muller.  Nays: None.   

 
 The next regular meeting will be on Thursday, June 9, 2022 at 7:30 p.m. at the Mineral Springs 

Town Hall.  
 
Respectfully submitted by: 

 
             
  Vicky A. Brooks, CMC, NCCMC, Town Clerk  Frederick Becker III, Mayor  
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MEMO 
 

To: Town Council 
From: Vicky Brooks 
Date: June 2, 2022 
Re: Agenda Item 6 – Discussion of a Replacement Administrative Assistant/Deputy Town Clerk 
 
 

In response to the resignation of Janet Ridings, whose job description included the Deputy Town Clerk 
and Deputy Tax Collector, I have begun revising the job description for this position.  The position title 
will be Administrative Assistant / Deputy Town Clerk. 

In August of 2013, the Town Council approved a job description for the Town Clerk/Administrator with 
the hiring/terminating authority for the Deputy Town Clerk.  The Deputy Town Clerk position reports to 
the Town Clerk/Administrator.  Additionally, the Town Clerk/Administrator would perform annual 
employee performance evaluations and report to the Town Council.  Since the Town Council opted to 
provide the Deputy Town Clerk with an annual 3% pay increase without a performance evaluation, it 
has not been done, because there has been no incentive (i.e. merit increases) one way or the other 
for the review.   

With that said, my thoughts for replacing the Deputy Town Clerk will be to begin advertising the 
position mid to late June, with interviews to begin in July, and to hopefully have the new employee 
come on board on Monday, August 1, 2022 if the Town Council is satisfied with these procedures.    

 

  

 

   

Town of Mineral Springs  
Town Clerk / Zoning Administrator 
Vicky Brooks 
P O Box 600 
Mineral Springs, NC  28108 
704-289-5331 
704-243-1705 FAX 
msvickybrooks@aol.com 
www.mineralspringsnc.com 
 



LANDSCAPE MAINTENANCE AGREEMENT – TOWN HALL 

This Landscape Maintenance Agreement is entered this the       1st  day of July, 2022 by 
and between TOWN OF MINERAL SPRINGS, a municipal corporation organized and existing 
under the laws of the State of North Carolina (the “Town”) and RICKY D TAYLOR D/B/A 
TAYLOR & SON LANDSCAPING & MOWING, a citizen and resident of the County of Union 
State of North Carolina (the “Contractor”) (collectively, the “Parties”). 

WITNESSETH: 

 WHEREAS, the Town desires to contract with the Contractor for the provision of certain 
landscaping and maintenance services on the Town’s property, as more particularly described in 
Exhibit A, (the “Services”), which is incorporated by reference as if fully set forth herein; 

 WHEREAS, the Contractor wishes to contract with the Town to provide the Services; 
and 

 WHEREAS, the Town and the Contractor desire to reach an agreement for the Contractor 
to provide the Services subject to the terms and conditions of this Agreement. 

 NOW, THEREFORE, for and in consideration of the mutual promises and covenants 
contained in this Agreement, and for other good and valuable consideration, the receipt and 
sufficiency of which are hereby acknowledged, the Parties agree as follows: 

1. Term.  The term of the Agreement shall be for a period of one (1) year, beginning 
July 1, 2022 and ending June 30, 2023 (the “Term”).  This Agreement shall not automatically 
renew under any circumstances. 

2. Scope of Services.  During the Term, Contractor shall care for and maintain the 
Town Hall and the immediately surrounding area.  All Services rendered shall be completed with 
the highest standard of care and workmanship prevailing in the field of landscape maintenance in 
the general geographic area in which the Town is located.  The Contractor agrees to perform the 
Services set forth on “Exhibit A” as attached. 

3. Termination.   This Agreement may be terminated, by either party, upon thirty 
(30) days prior written notice. 

4. Independent Contractor.  The parties agree that the Contractor’s relationship to 
the Town is that of an independent contractor and that nothing contained in this Agreement shall 
be construed as creating any other type of relationship.  The Contractor may adopt such 
arrangements as it desires with respect to the means, method, and manner of performing the 
Services under this Agreement, provided that those arrangements are consistent with the proper 
accomplishment of those Services. 

5. Billing.  Billing shall occur on a monthly basis and the Town shall endeavor to 
remit all payments within thirty (30) days after receipt of a correct invoice. 
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6. Payment Schedule.  The Town shall compensate the Contractor for providing the 
Services pursuant to this Agreement by paying the Contractor the following amounts during the 
Term of this Agreement: 

a) Three Hundred Sixty-Five Dollars ($365.00) per month for the 
Services as outlined in Exhibit A.  (Confirmation of the monthly 
amount will be determined prior to the town council meeting 
on June 9, 2022) 

b) Actual invoiced amount(s) upon receipt of a correct invoice for 
additional materials and supplies required such as Seed, Fertilizer, 
Weed Killer, etc. 

7. Indemnification.  The Contractor shall indemnify, defend and hold harmless the 
Town from and against any and all actions, causes of action, claims and demands and from all 
damages, losses, costs or expenses of any nature which arise from or occur in connection with 
the performance by the Contractor, its employees or agents, of any Services under this 
Agreement, unless such loss or damage results from the Town’s gross negligence or willful 
misconduct. 

8. Notices.  All notices and other communications required or permitted under this 
Agreement shall be made in person or to the following addresses: 

If to the Contractor: Taylor & Son Landscaping & Mowing 
P O Box 631 
Monroe, North Carolina 28111 
Telephone:  704.283.6286 
 

 
If to the Town: Town of Mineral Springs 

3506 S Potter Road 
 P.O. Box 600 
 Mineral Springs, North Carolina  28108 

Telephone: 704.243.0505 
Fax:  704.243.1705 
 

 
9. Governing Law.  This Agreement shall in all respects be construed in accordance 

with and governed by the laws of the State of North Carolina. 

10. Binding Effect; Assignment.  This Agreement and the various rights and 
obligations arising hereunder shall inure to the benefit of and be binding upon the parties and 
their respective successors and permitted assigns.  This Agreement may not be assigned by either 
party without the prior written consent of the other party. 
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11. Counterparts.  This Agreement may be executed simultaneously in multiple 
counterparts, each of which shall be deemed an original but all of which taken together shall 
constitute one and the same instrument. 

12. Entire Agreement.  This Agreement and the attached Exhibits embody the entire 
agreement and understanding of the parties with respect to the subject matter and supersede all 
prior and contemporaneous agreements or understandings, whether oral or written, related to its 
subject matter. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties have caused their authorized representatives to 
execute this Agreement as of the day and year first above written. 

TAYLOR & SONS MOWING & LANDSCAPING 
 
 
By:    

Proprietor  
 
 
TOWN OF MINERAL SPRINGS 
 
 
By:    

Mayor 

This document has been preaudited in the 
manner required by the Local 
Government Budget and Fiscal Control 
Act. 
 
___________________ ________ 
Finance Officer               Date 
 



EXHIBIT A 

Areas to be covered: 
  
Approximately 90,000 square feet of lawn area. 
 A minimum of three tree areas. 
 Town Hall sign landscaping area. 
 One parking lot tree landscaping area. 
 
I. LANDSCAPING AND MAINTENANCE: 

 
A. Mowing  

1. Lawn shall be mowed weekly during the growing season and as required during 
the winter months. 

2. The  height  of  cutting  shall  be  maintained  consistently  to  prevent  scalping  or 
burn.  The mowing height shall be appropriate to the turf species. 

3. Excessive grass clippings  shall be collected and disposed of; adjacent  sidewalks 
and streets shall be clean of clippings. 

4. Mowing  patterns  shall  be  alternated  each  week  to  avoid  creating  ruts  and 
compaction.  
 

B. Edging 
1. All  lawn  edges  along  sidewalks  and  curbs  shall  be  edged  before  each mowing 

during the active growing season (March through October) and as required  for 
appearance for the remainder of the year. 

2. Edging  shall  be performed with  a blade  type mechanical  edger  at  least once a 
month; a monofilament line trimmer may be used at all other times on a weekly 
basis. 

3. A monofilament  line trimmer shall be used to trim around obstacles within the 
lawn area.  Care shall be taken to insure that the bark of trees and shrubs are not 
damaged or stripped by the line trimmer. 

4. Areas where the grass meets buildings, planters and other vertical surfaces shall 
be trimmed in a manner to maintain a clean and even meeting point.  Herbicides 
may not be used as a substitute for proper trimming. 

5. Edging and trimming  is not required around natural un‐mulched wooded areas 
or property boundaries. 
  

C. Debris Removal 
1. Litter  and  trash  (including  leaves,  rubbish,  paper,  bottles,  cans,  rocks,  gravel, 

pine cones, sticks), and other debris shall be removed from all areas on a weekly 
basis. 

2. All  refuse  resulting  from  the  maintenance  operation  of  properties  shall  be 
disposed of by the contractor. 

3. Hardscape (i.e. sidewalks, driveways, paved surfaces) shall be swept or blown off 
with a power blower to keep the grounds free of debris on a weekly basis during 
the  growing  season.    During  winter  months  all  grounds  shall  be  policed 
periodically for trash and debris and blown clear.  
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4. Paved  surfaces  and  sidewalks  shall  be  weeded  as  often  as  necessary  to 
discourage unsightly weed growth.   This control shall be accomplished through 
the selective use of herbicides and mechanical means.   

 
D. Fertilization, Aeration and Reseeding 

1. Conduct annual soil tests of representative lawn areas within the first month of 
the contract. 

2. Apply  fertilizer and  lime, with  type, quantity and  frequency determined by soil 
test results. 

3. Aerate and seed in the fall (between September 15 and October 31). 
 

E. Weed Control 
1. A pre‐emergent shall be applied based on season and targeted weeds. 
2. All areas shall be kept  free of weeds.   Chemical and/or mechanical means may 

be used as appropriate.    If any weeding  is not performed, maintenance will be 
considered unsatisfactory. 

3. Before applying herbicides, the type of weed shall be identified and the control 
selected  accordingly,  using  the  most  effective  control  for  the  species,  the 
location and the season. 

4. Weeds  shall  not  be  allowed  to  grow  in  paved  areas  such  as  driveways, walks, 
curbs,  gutters,  etc.    Weeds  may  be  removed  manually  or  sprayed  with  an 
herbicide.  Dead weeds shall be removed from the paved and mulched areas.  
 

F. Pesticides 
1. Shall be applied as necessary. 
2. Apply ant control annually. 

 
G. Shrubs 

1. Pruning of shrubs shall be done to maintain growth within space limitations, to 
maintain  or  enhance  the  natural  growth  habit,  or  to  eliminate  diseased  or 
damaged growth. 

2. Mulching of the shrub and tree beds shall be maintained with fresh mulch in the 
spring  and  fall  season.    Shrub  and  tree  beds  shall  be  kept  weed  free.   Weed 
control will be accomplished with herbicides when possible and by hand pulling 
when danger to desirable plant material may exist.   

3. Shrubbery should be fertilized in the spring season as needed, unless otherwise 
agreed to. 

4. If mulch is more than 4” in beds, top layer should be removed before new mulch 
is  added  to  prevent  over mulching.    Beds  should  not  contain more  than  4”  of 
mulch.  Mulch shall not be applied to plant stems.  Root flare should be visible on 
all plants. 
 

H. Replacement Plantings 
1. The  Contractor  shall  report  to  the  Town  any  perennial  plant  material  not 

exhibiting normal growth and vigor.  If it has been determined that the material 
is beyond reviving, a written report recommending replacement shall be given to 
the Town Clerk.  This report shall include: (a) Identify the location, size and type 
of  plant;  (b)  Identify  the  reason  for  the  decline;  (c)  Cost  of  replacement.    No 
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replacement  plantings  are  to  be  done  without  consent  of  the  Town  with  the 
exception of annual ornamental plants and flowers. 

2. Annual  flowers appropriate to the season shall be planted  in  front of the town 
hall sign during the months of April and October. 

 
 

 



MEMO
To: Mineral Springs Town Council
From: Rick Becker
Date: May 30, 2022
Subject: FY2021-22 Charitable Contributions

As the town worked to gain more control on charitable contributions over the past few years, we seem to
have reduced our recipients to four major non-profits. These four recipients, with the town’s FY2020-21
contribution amounts, are:

 Catawba Lands Conservancy $2,500
 Council on Aging in Union County $2,500
 Red Cross $1,500
 Turning Point $2,000

o Total $8,500

Again this year, Council has voted to ask each of these non-profits to submit written documentation
describing the agency’s mission and its identifiable benefits to the residents of Mineral Springs,
including a summary of its activities for the previous year. Following are the responses we have
received from these non-profits.

The FY2021-22 Budget Ordinance has appropriated $10,545 for non-profit contributions. There are
sufficient funds in the appropriation to maintain last year’s contribution level leaving $2,045
unexpended. Council must decide whether or not to continue funding these non-profits and decide on
the funding levels. However, Council may not exceed a total expenditure greater than $10,545 without
adopting a budget amendment authorizing an increase in the “Charities and Agencies” appropriation.

Agenda Item

# ___
6/9/2022



June 2, 2022

Mayor Becker and Council Members:

Catawba Lands Conservancy (CLC) and Carolina Thread Trail (CTT) thank you for
your ongoing support for conservation and trails and the opportunity to provide an
update on our recent accomplishments in and around your community. Thank you for
your past support, both financial and otherwise, and we look forward to continued
collaboration with you to provide health, recreation, clean water, beautiful vistas and
economic development to the residents of Mineral Springs.

Catawba Lands Conservancy has acquired two conservation projects in Union County
within the last nine months: the 48-acre Turtle Haven Conservation Easement on
Waxhaw Creek and the 31-acre McCorkle Howie Conservation Easement on a tributary
of Glen Branch.  CLC was successfully awarded a North Carolina Land and Water Fund
mini-grant for transaction costs associated with the Turtle Haven Conservation
Easement.  There are several additional Union County projects in the conservation
pipeline, including a 61-acre farm on Rone Branch, a 104-acre historic property on the
Rocky River, a 221-acre farm and forest, and a creative partnership with the City of
Monroe to fund riparian buffer protection utilizing proceeds of a Yadkin Riverkeeper
settlement related to litigation regarding pollutants.

Dedicated volunteer Lynn Rivera and her team of volunteers have continued to maintain
the Mineral Springs Greenway and remove invasive species. She, her family and her
wonderful volunteers have provided hundreds of hours maintaining and improving the
Greenway. CLC facilitated a $2,500 North Carolina Land and Water Fund stewardship
grant to support this effort, and submitted for FY22-23 another $2,500 request to
provide funds for native plants to revegetate the areas where invasive species were
removed.

The Carolina Thread Trail team is pleased to report on three future east-west
connections from Waxhaw Twelve Mile Creek Trail and Greenway.  Twelve Mile Creek
Greenway starts in Waxhaw at the suspension bridge as a natural base trail within the
MillBridge neighborhood, paralleling Twelve Mile Creek until it reached MillBridge
Parkway. After this road crossing, it continues as a gravel path to H.C. Nesbit Park
where the trailhead is located. Future connections include: H.C. Nesbit Park trailhead to
Town Creek Park trailhead; Prescot Village community to Providence Road with
pedestrian crossing over and under the new NCDOT bridge; and the Encore community
to the Lawson community. These additional sections across Providence Road to the
east will bring the Carolina Thread Trail toward a Mineral Springs connection. The
accompanying map shows the linkages.

Thank you again for your support and encouragement!

Bart Landess
Executive Director
Catawba Lands Conservancy and Carolina Thread Trail
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Let’s be honest.  

Last year was difficult for everyone as a 
result of the Covid-19 pandemic. No one 
was immune from the fallout. 

Masks. Vaccinations. Quarantining. Social 
distancing. 

Covid continues to be 
especially difficult for 
our older neighbors as 
they are vulnerable to 
the harshest symptoms 
and complications. 

But Covid has impacted 
seniors in another way  – 
isolation. 

Many seniors live alone. 
They thrive by getting 
out, seeing family and friends, taking day 
excursions and more. Much of that was 
curtailed last year.  

This was a big concern for us.  

How could we continue to provide the 
services our clients need? 

While the Council of Aging continued 
serving our clients, some services were 
temporarily curtailed or modified. 

We can say emphatically that the demand 

 

 

In 2019, Union County had 44,050 residents 60 and older, or 19 percent of 
the county’s population. 

By 2039, however, those numbers are expected to rise to 87,555 residents 60 
and older or 25 percent of the county’s population.  

That’s a 98.8 percent increase in 20 years!

Annual Report 2020 - 2021

for services never slowed; in fact, some 
demand rose dramatically.  

A few clients initially stopped their in-home 
aide services due to exposure concerns, but 
restarted once comfortable with masks and 

safety protocols. Since 
then, we have added 
three additional in-
home aides to address 
the increasing demand. 

Our Next Door respite 
program closed for five 
months, but later 
restarted at capacity. 

Our caregiver support 
groups moved from in-
person to online 

meetings, which many caregivers found 
more convenient. 

We’re proud of our staff and volunteers for 
stepping up during Covid – they provided 
outstanding service under frightening 
circumstances!  

But that really was no surprise. We have a 
fantastic staff of dedicated workers and 
volunteers whose hearts are huge.  

Board Chair Donald Helms and  
Executive Director Andrew Friend  

Senior population expected to grow 99% in 20 years



Our Services - By The Numbers

IN-HOME AIDES

Trained staff visits each client’s home once 
or twice a week, providing assistance with 
personal care, household chores, errands 
and respite at no cost. This assistance helps 
them remain in their own home. 

Most could not afford these services without 
our assistance. Of our in-home clients, 90 
percent have an income below 200 percent 
of the Federal Poverty Level, or less than 
$25,760 annually for a single adult. 

Last year, COA provided 16,731 hours of 
free in-home care at no cost to 220 
clients, an increase of 27 percent from the 
previous year. 

The no-cost service saved clients an 
estimated $376,447. 

Clients often seek   information on resources 
and programs to help them overcome 
challenges associated with aging, including 
assistance with Medicare and reducing 
prescription costs. They also seek help 
understanding their complex medical bills.   

COA provides the resources and assistance 
to accessing programs that help older 
adults overcome challenges associated with 
aging. Last year, COA assisted 3,889 
clients with this service. 

COA also provides SHIIP unbiased Medicare 
assistance to help beneficiaries compare 
options and save money on their coverage.  

In 2020, the NC Department of Insurance 
calculated that our clients saved $773,498 
on premiums and drug copays though SHIIP.  

RESOURCE INFORMATION & MEDICARE COUNSELING

  We are fortunate to have volunteers who make minor safety repairs in homes of our older 
neighbors. These repairs, which include building wheelchair ramps and installing grab bars 
in bathrooms and handrails for steps, help our older residents remain independent in their 
own homes. 

Last year, the number in-home repairs dropped with clients’ concern about Covid 
vulnerability. Still, our volunteers completed    63 home repairs and 101 yard projects. 

HOME SAFETY REPAIRS



Council on Aging provides wheelchairs, 
walkers, shower chairs, raised toilet seats, 
bedside commodes and canes free of 
charge to seniors in need of supplies to 
remain in their own home.  

Last year, COA distributed 713 pieces of 
equipment, saving our clients $33,824. 

In addition, we provide incontinence 
supplies donated by the public. 

Last year, we distributed 4,372 
incontinence packages which saved 
seniors approximately $35,016! This is an 
increase of 134 percent from the previous 
year and 339 percent from 2018-2019. 

NEXT DOOR RESPITE 

 

SAFETY EQUIPMENT & INCONTINENCE SUPPLIES

Daughter touts benefits 
of Next Door  

“It is such a   benefit to my mother,” says 
Phyllis Houston-Washington of the Council 
of Aging’s respite program. “They’re able to 
have her engaged a lot more than I can. 

“It’s an excellent program – quite beneficial 
for us. It allows her to have the social outlet 
that she needs with others in her age 
category and me to get the self-care that 
caregivers need.  

“I can see that she looks forward to going.” 

Her mother, Mary Elizabeth Houston,  
retired from Union County Department of 
Social Services.

Our Next Door group respite program 
offers a social opportunity for our older 
neighbors with memory loss. Staff and 
volunteers provide memory-appropriate 
social and recreational opportunities in this 
four-day program.  

Equally important is the break Next Door 
provides family members. Caregivers use 
this time to “recharge” by taking care of 
themselves, running errands, visiting with 
friends or even taking a much-needed nap!  

Last year, COA provided 3,250 hours of 
respite to families.



Mike Griffin  

Arthur Hein 

Sanford Steelman 

Sandi Ives 

Debra Jackson 

Sam Goodwin – Emeritus 

Board of Directors 

Robert Morgan 

Hardikkumar Patel 

Harris High – Emeritus 

Family members caring for a loved one have 
a very difficult job. They typically are not 
prepared to care for a spouse, parent or 
other relative, and they may work fulltime or 
be older adults themselves with their own 
set of health conditions. 

Council on Aging helps caregivers take care 
of themselves so they can continue to take 
care of their loved one. Our program 

FAMILY CAREGIVER SUPPORT

Last year, we implemented a new program 
to provide and install life alert systems at no 
cost to older adults who are at risk of falling.  

Once the client pushes the pendant button, 
the system alerts 911 and acts as a two-way 
radio between emergency services and the 
client. The client can describe the situation 
so that responders are better aware of the 
medical situation before they arrive.  

When surveyed, 90 percent of our clients 
would like a system in their home, and 80 
percent said they could not afford to 
purchase one on their own.  

Last year, our team installed 210 life alert 
systems. 

LIFE ALERT SYSTEMS

provides one-on-one counseling with a 
licensed social worker, support groups, 
caregiver book club, temporary and 
immediate respite options, supplies and 
equipment. 

Last year, our caregiver support program 
helped 191 family caregivers.  

Support also is offered to grandparents 
raising grandchildren 18 or younger.

Advocating for the well-being of older adults  
by providing services and resources for them to live independently.

Tangela Collins Myers – Vice Chair    

Ron Vilas – Treasurer

Donald Helms – Board Chair 

Ann Helms – Secretary 

1401 Skyway Drive, Monroe, NC 28110 n 704-292-1797 n www.COAunion.org 

Follow us on Facebook @COAUnionCoNc and Instagram @coa_unionco_nc 

Council on Aging is a 501(c)3 nonprofit organization, Federal Tax ID 56-1081558. 

 



OUR FINANCIALS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Covid impacted both the income and expense portions of Council on Aging’s budget 
for 2020-2021. 

We received $119,137 in restricted funding from Covid relief grants that provided much-
needed supplies and services. Funds were used for life  alert buttons and their 
installation, in-home aide services, supplies, personal protective equipment for staff, 
plus protective equipment for the COA facility. 

Total income last year was $1,002,716, or a 31 percent increase over the previous year. 
Similarly, total expense was $956,698, or a 26 percent increase. 

INCOME EXPENSE

I am contributing $______ to support Council on Aging’s services. 

Please mark all options that apply to your gift. 
 

 –––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––——————————————————————-——— 
Donor Name (Printed) Phone  
 
 –––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––———————————————————————-—— 
Email Address Date 

 –––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––——————————————————————-——— 
Donor Signature Mailing Address 
           
___ I am making a one-time contribution. (Check one.)                 
          o My contribution is enclosed.  
          o Please bill me in ___________ (month.)  
          o Please bill my credit card. 
 
___ I commit to a one-year pledge totaling $__________. (Check one.)  
          o Please bill me in _____ installments.  
          o Please bill my credit card.   

 –––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––——————————————————————-———    
Credit Card Number                                C V V      Exp. Date            
 

 –––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––——————————————————————-——— 
     

1401 Skyway Drive, Monroe, NC 28110 



 
June 2, 2022 
 
Mayor Rick Becker 
Town Council Members 
Town of Mineral Springs 
Mineral Springs, NC 
 
Dear Mayor Becker and Council,  
 
The Town of Mineral Springs has been a generous supporter to the 
community and a key partner of the American Red Cross. Mineral Springs 
residents have greatly benefited from your support of our programs and 
services at the American Red Cross. Thank you again for your past support. 
 
The Southern Piedmont Chapter of the American Red Cross has been able 
to provide vital emergency Red Cross services in Mineral Springs thanks to 
community partners like you. This past year has been a difficult one for 
many and the Red Cross has not stopped supporting our communities. We 
supported 171 families after local disasters in the Southern Piedmont area 
in FY 2021. One thing we have learned is our mission never stops, not even 
for a pandemic. Home fires have continued, along with the need for 
lifesaving blood. During Covid 19, the American Red Cross, which collects 
40% of our nation’s blood supply, was called upon to support the FDA and 
other partners for testing and new uses for plasma and other antibody 
tests.  The need for blood and blood products was constant and several 
locations in Mineral Springs supported our collection efforts. Our military 
emergency messages are now more critical than ever. We supported 
military families with much needed financial assistance and helped many 
through a difficult time.  
 
The mission of the American Red Cross is help people prevent, prepare for, 
and respond to disasters.  Our non-profit volunteer-led organization 



provides comfort and practical aid to people suffering from home fires, 
floods, and other catastrophes.  We also emphasize community education 
and offer a wide array of classes on topics such as CPR, first aid, water 
safety, and emergency preparedness. Our disaster assistance is free and 
available to anyone, regardless of income. When a family loses everything 
they own to disaster, we are there to help.     
 
We hope the Town of Mineral Springs will continue to support the 
American Red Cross as an important community partner and vital resource 
for the people of Mineral Springs. Because we are not a government 
agency, we rely on our community partners for funding. We respectfully 
request a gift of $2,000 to support our services. Please let me know if you 
have any questions. Sheila.crunkleton@redcross.org or (704) 619-4770.      
 
Thank you for your consideration,  
 
Sheila Crunkleton 
Executive Director 
125 Pedro St, Suite E (NOTE NEW ADDRESS) 
Monroe, NC 28110 

mailto:Sheila.crunkleton@redcross.org


Red Cross volunteer hands out meals at drive-thru distribution site for 
families affected by Hurricane Laura during an unprecedented disaster 
season.

Every day, Red Cross disaster-trained volunteers are in 
Southern Piedmont communities working to prevent and 
alleviate human suffering. Last fiscal year, we provided food, 
shelter, and comfort to people in need, as well as casework, 
guidance, and other recovery assistance for disaster 
survivors.

In the Southern Piedmont Chapter, we stand ready to 
respond alongside our partners should the need arise. 
Additionally, we can call on the support of Red Cross 
chapters nationwide for resources to help our neighbors in 
need following large-scale disasters.

Southern Piedmont Chapter
July 1, 2020 - June 30, 2021

Connect with us!

131007 7/16

Responded to ~141 
local disasters~ and 

helped ~171 families~

Provided 1,100 emergency 
services to military members 

veterans and families

Installed free 324 smoke 
alarms to help save lives

Trained 3,341 people in first 
aid/CPR/AED, swimming and 

preparedness programs

Collected 12,662 units of 
blood for patients needing 

lifesaving transfusions

295 volunteers donated 
12,758 hours to serve the 

community

Responded to 141 local 
disasters and helped 171 

families

twitter.com/GCRRedCross | facebook.com/RedCrossGreaterCarolinas | instagram.com/
redcrossgreatercarolinas | linkedin.com/company/american-red-cross-greater-carolinas-re



 
Turning Point 2022 Funding Request 

Mineral Springs, NC  
 

Since 1985, Turning Point has been dedicated to ensuring that survivors of abuse and violence have 

a safe place to heal, work towards justice and protection, and gain the independent, violence-free 

lives they are worthy of.  All that we do helps to further our mission to bring an end to domestic 

violence, sexual assault and child abuse in Union County. 

 
Here are some updates about our work over the last year: 
 
During the 2020-21 fiscal year, Turning Point’s Domestic Violence shelter fielded 655 crisis calls, 

provided 946 hours of professional counseling, and provided 409 domestic violence survivors with 

our residential and non-residential services. 

 

Our Tree House Children’s Advocacy Center served 415 primary and secondary victims of child 

sexual abuse.  

 

Our Sexual Assault Resource Center provided crisis intervention services for 278 sexual assault 

survivors.   

 

During the 2021-22 school year, our team provided the Empower Me child sexual abuse prevention 

program to 1,751 Union County public elementary students and we provided our Teen Dating 

Violence prevention program to 893 Union County middle school, high school and college students. 

 

We also continue to provide domestic violence and sexual assault education to businesses, civic 

organizations and churches throughout our community, and educate our community on how to 

recognize and respond to suspected child sexual abuse. 

 

Our work providing professional domestic violence and sexual assault counseling at the Union 

County jail was halted due to the COVID pandemic, but we are beginning our work once again in 

June 2022.  Throughout the pandemic, we continued to provide our HERO program for child 

witnesses of domestic violence both in our shelter and in high-risk after schools in our community. 

 

In 2020 and 2021, we provided safe shelter and related services for 281 women and children from 

the 28112, 28173, and 28108 zip codes.  Our Sexual Assault Resource Center served 13 survivors, 

and our Tree House Children’s Advocacy Center served 98 children from the above zip codes. 

 



Turning Point humbly requests $2,000 from the Town of Mineral Springs to be utilized for operating 

expenses at our domestic violence shelter.  Significant reductions in federal funding and the 

elimination of individual United Way partner grants make the support we receive from our 

community even more vital. 

 

We are so very grateful for your consideration.  We are truly blessed to partner with the Town of 

Mineral Springs, and are so appreciative of your support for our mission and the clients we serve 

every day. 

 



STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA
TOWN OF MINERAL SPRINGS

AN ORDINANCE TO ESTABLISH A BUDGET
FOR FISCAL YEAR 2022-2023

O-2021-07

BE IT ORDAINED by the Council of the Town of Mineral Springs, North Carolina, the
following:

Section I. Appropriations. The following amounts are hereby approved in the General
Fund for the operation of the Town government and its activities for the fiscal year
beginning 7/1/2022 and ending 6/30/2023, in accordance with a Chart of Accounts to be
established for the Town:

ADMINISTRATIVE & GENERAL GOVERNMENT: $337,980.00
Advertising $1,800.00
Attorney $9,600.00
Audit $4,730.00
Charities and Agencies $11,675.00
Community Projects $22,500.00
Contingency $3,000.00
Employee Overhead $37,400.00
Fire Protection $12,000.00
Intergovernmental $15,000.00
Office and Administrative $162,571.00
Planning and Zoning $47,304.00
Street Lighting $1,400.00
Tax Collection $1,800.00
Training $3,000.00
Travel $4,200.00

CAPITAL: $31,325.00
Capital outlay $31,325.00

TOTAL APPROPRIATIONS: $369,305.00

Section II. Estimated Revenues. It is estimated that the following revenues will be
available in the General Fund for the fiscal year beginning 7/1/2022 and ending
6/30/2023:

Property taxes $80,905.00
Interest $600.00
Other income $600.00
Sales taxes $276,300.00
Vehicle taxes $7,400.00
Zoning fees $3,500.00

TOTAL ESTIMATED REVENUES: $369,305.00



Section III. Property Tax Levy. A tax in the amount of $0.021 per $100.00 of assessed
valuation is hereby levied on property within the Town of Mineral Springs which was
listed for property taxes in Union County, North Carolina as of January 1, 2022.

ADOPTED this 9th day of June 2022.  Witness my hand and official seal:

___________________________________
Frederick Becker III, Mayor

Attest:

___________________________________
Vicky A. Brooks, Clerk
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